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The problem the Argus is having obtaining summary police reports for publication involves not so much the details of the crimes, but the city employee(s) involved in the problem.

In this instance our city attorney’s firm THAT handles the general legal work for more cities in the state than does any other firm.  His work is further focused in that he is also that firm’s expert on issues related to public access to official city documents.

When a person is an expert in a particular area, it’s difficult for him not to see problems or dangers everywhere.  If he was a specialist in say, water law, Petaluma would no doubt be involved more often in water related legal issues. 

Following the public portion of the June 19th city council meeting, he spoke at length several times.  I would say he did seem like an expert but it was hard to be certain because his citing of legal  references in describing the confidentiality law and possible legal consequences made him very difficult to follow.  He seemed incapable of reducing the problem to a turf battle or “King of the Hill” contest between a city department and an outside party, in this case the Argus.

( In one response he used an Al Gore reference to “controlling legal authority” which didn’t mean much to all the non attorneys in the room.)

 It appeared to me the police department was maximizing the problem without offering solutions or compromises. They’re either guilty of covering their backsides by bumping all decisions up to the city attorney or have no one capable of learning the rules for the several types of cases that require increased confidentially in police reports.

Despite varying circumstances, the information that is or is not available to the public is the same for every case of murder, suicide, rape, elder abuse, child abuse, or domestic violence.  Surely the city attorney can explain this clearly to at least one senior officer. 

I go back to my personal attitude that there is too much, if not secrecy, then unwillingness of officialdom in Petaluma to provide more than the minimum legally required information to the public.

This is the City Council’s fault.  It may be the city manager’s recommendation, or they may realize secrecy makes life easier for themselves.  Whatever the reason, the public comes in no better than second when information sharing is involved. 

The public wants to be aware of what types of crimes are happening in Petaluma.  In general the public doesn’t care or need to know who did what to whom.  They just want to know when and where particular types of crimes are being committed and how they can protect themselves from these crimes.

What happened (burglary), when ( time of day)  where (400 block of X St.), how (entered through open garage), what was taken ( TV or tools or jewelry) is all they want to know. The address or anything that identifies the victim might have to be excluded or generalized in the very few sensitive cases that happen each month.  For the Police Department to need a lawyer for this brings on the question of their ability to comprehend the law, and his to explain it.   

The problem apparently developed when the city switched to a new software system.  The difficulty is that department personnel can’t think out of the box and use other than the “approved” reporting system to resolve the problem.

In this instance, I feel the council got sucked into a turf fight with all its information coming from one participant.  Of course, in almost every such situation the council must rely on staff’s reporting for most of its information.  The neutrality of this information needs to be evaluated.

In sum, what should have been a low key, low level resolution of an insignificant problem has been blown all out of proportion by the stubbornness or ego of one or several persons.  

This presents an opportunity for some unofficial arbitration to get everyone off the hook and show that Petaluma isn’t a mini version of the federal government.

